
 

 

Duty to Report Sexual Offenses 
 

Senate Bill 212, enacted by the 86th Texas Legislature, creates reporting requirements related to sexual 

assault, sexual harassment, dating violence, and stalking on university campuses. The changes mandated 

by this legislation are required to be implemented on or before January 1, 2020. 

Requirements for Employees 

An employee of a university who, in the course of employment, witnesses or receives information 

regarding an incident, regardless of where the incident occurred, that the employee reasonably believes 

constitutes sexual assault, sexual harassment, dating violence, or stalking must report the incident to 

the university’s Title IX Coordinator or to a deputy Title IX Coordinator. Such report must include all 

information known. 

There are three exceptions to this rule. First, if the employee is a victim related to the incident in 

question, the employee does not have to report. Second, if a disclosure is made at a “public sexual 

assault awareness activity,” the employee is not required to report. Third, an employee designated by 

the university as a confidential resource (counseling staff, clergy, etc.), an employee who receives 

information under circumstances protected by other law, or an employee serving as a medical provider 

must report the type of incident that occurred, but may withhold private information. 

Requirements for the Title IX Coordinator 

The Title IX coordinator must submit to the President of the university 
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